
several times, and 
helping others 
make one, I should 
do one myself! 

The next picture 
shows another way 
to incorporate resin 
into a wood turn-
ing, followed by 
a new take on the 
“dizzy” bowl. 

And just to reas-
sure you that it is 
not all work and 
NO play, I did do 

another motorcycle trip in early June. 

The last photo shows a huge burl I saw in 
a park on the grounds of one of our hotels 
in the foothills of the Pyrenees in Spain 
(www.monestirdelesavellanes.com). I could 
not identify the tree species, but from the 
scale of the trash barrel you can tell the 
burl was well over three feet across! How 
many cores could you make out of that one 
Steve?

As always, a huge thanks to Dave Haus-
mann for the great work he puts into this 
newsletter! For those back in your summer 
studios somewhere in the “tundra”, take a 
few photos to send to Dave (dhausmann@
comcast.net) for the next issue?
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Summer greetings from Vermont, fellow 
Woodturners! Yes, the wild rumors you have  
heard from Mad Joe are, in fact, true! Your 
president will be back in town soon for a 
“return appearance.” I look forward to recon-
necting with all of you diehards who tough 
out the summer down there, and maybe 
meeting some new members. 

Lest you think I have been a 
total slacker in my absence, I 
have included a few photos of 
what I have been working on. 
The first shows another resin 
piece. Since my demo at our 
next meeting will be a continu-
ation of previous discussions 
with our hosts at Advantage 
Lumber, this picture should 

be a hint at what I will be doing. I Hope some 
of you have taken advantage of their offer of 
resin to try your hand at this. 

Next, a Saturn bowl 
I did for my club 
(woodchucksvt.org) 
demo in Vermont  
last month. 

The red bowl is an 
example of Dave 
Buchholz’s raindrop 
technique that he demonstrated at our May 
meeting. Dave came to Sarasota last January 
and did a demo and workshop for us.   
I thought after hosting and introducing him continued on next page



 
Sarasota Woodturner’s  

Club Officers

President - Russ Fellows
email: skunkmen@gmail.com

Vice President - Jim Weeks
email:  jburtonweeks@gmail.com 
Treasurer - Stephen Johns
email: steve2515@hotmail.com          
Secretary - Dave Hausmann
email: dhausmann@comcast.net
 
Director at Large - Franck Johannesen
email: vikno11@verizon.net   
phone 941-323-4988

Director at Large - Alan Levin
email: Docal714@icloud.com
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“We are dedicated to promoting the art  
of woodturning through educational  
demonstrations and hands-on training.  
We meet to share our techniques, meth-
ods and skills. We provide assistance with 
tool and equipment recommendations.”

Upcoming 2019 Sarasota  
Woodturners Events and Demos

  
 For July, August, and September  

there will be a demo the first Tuesday  
of each month at Franck’s. The other 

Tuesday’s will be open shop nights. Any 
necessary cancellations for weather 
or travel will be announced by email 

through Joe Channey.  

The monthly meetings at Advantage 
Lumber on the third Wednesday will  

continue throughout the summer.  
Russ Fellows is scheduled for  

a July 17th Demonstration.

	     In This Issue

Rudy Lopez demonstrates various  
woodturning techniques.

Franck Johannesen’s Hope Hollowing 
System demonstration.      
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Best to all! See some of you in a week, the 
rest in the Fall.

Russ Fellows, President
(Skunkmen@gmail.com)
(802-343-0393)

First Show of the Season with Bill Clark.
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Advantage Lumber Rudy Lopez Techniques Demonstration, June 19, 2019

Rudy begins by explaining wood grain and cutting direction on soft wood and the vaious tools 
and grinds that he uses to get the best cuts on punky woods.
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Visit Rudy’s website, www.rudolphlopez.com/resouces.html, for more 
detailed information and handouts. 
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Pat Sullivan‘s Beefwood bowl.

Franck Johannesen‘s Norfolk  
Island Pine urn. 

Wednesday Night “Show & Tell” Meeting, June 19, 2019

Pat Sullivan‘s Rosewood platter.

Franck Johannesen‘s vase. 
Pat Sullivan‘s Olivewood  

from Bethlehem ornament
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Pat Sullivan and 
Steve John‘s  

Sarawood platter.

Pat Sullivan‘s Rosewood bowls.Pat Sullivan‘s Rosewood bowl.

Dave Hausmann‘s Rosewood bowls.
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Joe  Channey‘s Eucalyptus 
bowl with lacquer finnish.

Joe  Channey‘s Pecan bowl with lacquer finnish.

Johnathan Weinbach‘s Sarawood bowls.

John “Fancy Wood” Miller‘s  
Combo Wood shelf.

Joe  Channey‘s 
box with  

lacquer finnish.
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Gary Frier‘s Rosewood bowl  
with Myland finish.

John Henry‘s boxes with finials.

Alan Levin‘s Pepper Mill and Travel mug.
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Franck Johannesen Demostrates Hope Hollowing System Accesories and  
Techniques and Various Club Members Try Out The System, June 25, 2019
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Bill Moroney tries the Hope Hollowing System.Alan Levin tries the Hope Hollowing System.

Gary Frier tries the Hope Hollowing System.
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Joe Channey‘s Cherry Burl lidded 
box with lacquer finish. 

Tuesday Night “Show & Tell” Meeting, June 25, 2019

Franck Johannesen‘s Norfolk  
Island Pine urn.

Steve John‘s Norfolk Island Pine 
Sarawood bowl.

Steve John‘s Rosewood 
Sarawood bowl.

Franck Johannesen‘s  
N.I. Pine vase. 

Franck Johannesen‘s  
Sarawood platter. 
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Johnathan Weinbach‘s Rosewood bowl.

John Miller‘s $3 Garage 
Find Walnut bowl.

John Henry‘s Eucalyptus  bowls.

Alan Levin’s bowl.

John Miller‘s “Fancy Wood Work” 
bowl.
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Bill Moroney ‘s Eucalyptus bowl with burnt rings.

John Henry‘s Rosewood  bowl.


